

STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 869 PUNCHBOWL STREET HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813-5097

IN REPLY REFER TO:

IN NEFEL REFER TO

BRENNON T. MORIOKA

IDIRECTOR

Deputy Directors

MICHAEL D. FORMBY
FRANCIS PAUL KEENO
BRIAN H. SEKIGUCHI
JIRO A. SUMADA

April 7, 2010

TESTIMONY OF THE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION, INTERNATIONAL & INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS

GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE NO. 390, SUBMITTING FOR CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION TO THE MEDICAL ADVISORY BOARD, GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE, LEO MAHER, MD, MHA, FAAN, FOR A TERM TO EXPIRE 6-30-2014

The Department of Transportation supports the confirmation of Dr. Leo Maher's second term appointment to the Medical Advisory Board.

Dr. Maher is a member of the American Medical Association and the American Academy of Neurology. His expertise in neurology and active participation at board meetings give the DOT the sound advice needed to determine if a person is medically able to drive without harming themselves or others.

Dr. Maher received his medical education from the Wayne State University School of Medicine and completed his internship and residency at the Detroit Medical Center, Department of Neurology, Wayne State University in Michigan.

The Department of Transportation respectfully requests that this committee confirms Dr. Maher to the Medical Advisory Board.